

March 08, 2017

The Honorable Lamar Smith Chair U.S. House Committee on Science, Space and Technology 2321 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Eddie Bernice Johnson Ranking Member U.S. House Committee on Science, Space and Technology 2321 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Smith and Ranking Member Johnson:

Later this week, the House Science, Space and Technology Committee will consider legislation to provide for Scientific Advisory Board (SAB) member qualifications and public participation. The American Farm Bureau strongly supports this legislation and pledges our commitment to work with the committee in pressing for its swift consideration.

This legislation is a priority because it reforms the SAB process by strengthening public participation, improving the process of selecting expert advisors, and expanding the overall transparency of the SAB. While the SAB should be a critical part of the scientific foundation of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) regulatory process, EPA has systematically used its authority to silence dissenting scientific experts. Rather than promote fairness, transparency and independence to ensure unbiased scientific advice, EPA routinely has ignored its *own Peer Review Handbook* and silenced dissenting voices on expert panels.

This legislation seeks to reinforce the SAB process as a tool that can help policymakers with complex issues while preventing EPA from muzzling impartial scientific advice. This legislation deserves strong, bipartisan support. We applaud your leadership in this effort and will work with you to ensure passage.

Sincerely,

Topy Sulall

Zippy Duvall President

cc: U.S. House Committee on Science, Space and Technology